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Dear Manning Association Members, 

 

It is my pleasure and honor to be the latest Association President 

for the Mannings.  I live in Shrewsbury, MA, along with my wife, 

Deborah, and son, Benjamin. 

 

I have been on the board since 2008.  My roles have been keeping 

track of Manning store items, curator, and most recently property 

manager.  I wrote a genealogy book on my paternal side of my 

Manning genealogy and intend to write one for my mother’s side.  

Currently I am in the process of writing a history book on the 

Manning Manse.  My life’s passions have been family, education, 

sports, and ,most recently, genealogy and green energy.  

 

I would like to thank Past-President Lee Manning.  He led us 

through some difficult times during the change in restaurant ten-

ants and also financially assisted us when we were in need.  Trav-

elling from Virginia surely was not an easy task and I thank him 

and his wife for their sacrifices.  

 

Now that we have had a tenant for a couple years showing great 

promise, I believe we should move forward with visions we have 

for the Manse and roles we play in that.  My vision includes the 

following:   

¶ Making the community around the Manse more aware of its 

presence and its history in the community.  

¶ Adding members to the Manning Association. As we all get 

older, having newer and younger members gain our knowl-

edge as to the history of the Manse so they will be able to and 

interested in caring for it years from now.  

¶ Creating an appreciation for the artifacts that we currently 

have and presenting them in a safe, appropriate, and creative 

way for our members to view.  

  

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact 

the appropriate person on our board.   

Jeff Manning 
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NEWS OF MANNINGS 

Marilyn Larsen, of Springview, Nebraska: born 

June 28, 1935; died July 25, 2016.  

  

Thelma Irene Manning Castellana: died in April 

2016 (see page 5).  

EXCERPTS FROM JUNE 1933 MANNING MESSENGER 

At the annual business meeting of the Manning As-

sociation, at the Manse June 17, 1932, on an unfa-

vorable day, there were thirty present including rep-

resentatives from California and six other states…. 

 

A fine dinner was served at the Manse by Mrs. 

Wilma Morris, the Manning Manse Tea Tavern 

hostess. 

 

On August 14, 1932, the Western Chapter met … in 

Santa Barbara… Guy E. Marion of Los Angeles, 

who was once President of the Manning Associa-

tion, was elected President of the Chapter...It was 

voted to send all the membership dues and $5.00 

from the treasury to the Association.  This added in 

the publication of this Messenger, the first since 

June 1931. 

 

The usual yearly Robinson-Manning Reunion was 

held at the Manning Homestead at North Lebanon 

Court.  There are more Manning families that are 

directly descended from William of Cambridge in 

this vicinity than are to be found in any like area in 

America…. 

 

Grace Manning Dorset sent notice of the 7th annual 

Reunion of Mannings of Paris III August 28, 1932.  

We have not yet placed this group into our Manning 

Genealogy lines. 

 

At Mechanics Falls, Maine, in February 1933, there 

was a reunion of the descendants of Joseph Stacey 

Manning who was born at Charlestown, Mass., in 

1824…. 

 

A picnic of the Mid-west Chapter of our Association 

was held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Howell E. 

Manning at Naperville, Illinois on September 4, 

1932, with a good attendance of the family and 

friends…  

 

At a meeting of Trustees, Earl and Warren H. Man-

ning, Mrs. Fletcher and Mr. Bacon, it was voted that 

the Manse be leased another year to Earl G. Man-

ning.  Membership dues were reduced to $2.00.  The 

Key of Liberty is to be sold for $1.00...The Reunion 

will be held as usual on June 17.  The dinner will be 

served with a charge of $1.00 of which 25 cents will 

go to the Association. 

 

The Treasurer reports liabilities of $383.95.  The 

rental is expected to cover this so that a beginning 

may be made in reducing the $3,000 mortgage next 

year. 

 

Mr. Joseph E. Warren of Chelmsford, Mass., died 

this spring and his wife, Lillian Fisk Warren, died in 

Lowell February 1, 1932, leaving one daughter.  

Both Mr. and Mrs. Warren were among the earliest 

members of our Association.  Mr. Warren was a 

leader in his town, in church and welfare work, and a 

town officer…. 

 

The Association is indebted to Mr. Conant Manning 

of Chicago for colored prints of the Manse and the 

Coat of Arms that were prepared by his father, Wal-

ter W. Manning for establishing the Foundation 

Memberships when he was president. 

 

Mrs. Ora L. Manning sends greetings and also some 

very interesting souvenirs made with her own hands 

for the Lady Mouse Woodbox that is opened to the 

little children at the Reunions…. 

 

Mr. Gardner Franklin Manning, son of Mr. and Mrs. 

William S. Manning of Bedford, NH, who married 

Miss Mary Branch Maxim in 1932 is becoming well 

established as a medical practitioner in Manchester, 

NH. [Some current members may remember Gard-

ner.] 

 
[EDITOR’S NOTE:  Western Chapter and Midwest 

Chapters?!  Perhaps a lesson for us from our ancestors.] 
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Our guest speaker 

REUNION PHOTOS 

EXCERPTS FROM 1928 MANNING MESSENGER 

WE NEED AT LEAST $2.00 from each person who 

is now or who will join us as Active or Associate 

Members to cover our increasing service t o mem-

bers.  This service is: 

¶ The continued publication of the Manning 

Manse Messenger 

¶ The entrance fee to the Manning Collection 

Craftsmanship of the Past and Today that is in 

the Manse Barn and also the entrance to the 

Manse that is owned by descendants of William 

Manning of England, who settled in Cambridge, 

Mass., before 1634.   

¶ We need $500 to cover actual cost of correspon-

dence, records, and of the Reunion, and for shin-

gling the Manse.   

Send $5 and you will also have the Key of Libberty 

for your own… 

      

$50,000 is the minimum Endowment Fund that will 

give an income to maintain the Manse, its Records 

and Relics in perpetuity.  Please aid in establishing 

this by a Gift, Bequest or Insurance. 

 

[EDITOR’S NOTE:  Doesn’t sound that different from 

the present day, other than the dollar amounts!] 



P a g e  4  M a n n i n g  M a n s e  M e s s e n g e r  

Heroes of Billerica's True Spirit of Community 
By Marlies Henderson   

(This was in the Lowell Sun and is used by permission of the author) 

 

BILLERICA -- There is a dead-end street and a park in my neighborhood, both named Kohlrausch. 

 

Who was Kohlrausch? 

 

It took me 12 years to find out that Kohlrausch was a hugely remarkable neighbor. After he died in 1912, his wife 

Lillian donated six acres of land to the citizens of Billerica in his memory. A boulder, hidden in the center of the 

park, has an inscription, but a bronze plaque is gone and the engravings are tough to decipher. One day I rubbed 

snow on the boulder and the following was revealed: "The land for this park and playground was given to the citi-

zens of Billerica as a memorial to Charles Harvey Kohlrausch Jr. by his wife Lillian V Hoyle." 

 

Next, I discovered that nationally acclaimed landscape architect Warren Manning had designed the park. He also 

organized the neighborhood to voluntarily create a baseball diamond, tennis courts, tetherball poles, a wild garden 

and a pine tree grove picnic area at a community day, after the public works officials had prepared the grounds by 

"cleaning the well, blasting and plowing."  Local mills donated supplies. An English ash tree had been imported 

from Billericay, England at the 250th anniversary of our town, and was planted with appropriate ceremonies in this 

park. That tree apparently died long ago and the memory of Mr. Kohlrausch almost died as well. But with a Billerica 

Board of Selectmen Community Grant, written for the Billerica Historical Commission, funds were secured last 

year. 

 

Sponsored by Parexel International, history was researched and an interpretive sign was designed, manufactured and 

installed. The image incorporates Warren Manning's "bird's-eye view" which was used on April 29,1916, when he 

recruited men, women and children to work together at a community-day event to make his plan a reality. 

 

On the 100th anniversary of this event, April 29, 2016, Stephen Conant, will unveil the Kohlrausch sign at 3 p.m.  In 

1983, Conant received his master's degree in urban and environmental policy from Tufts University. The title of his 

master's thesis was "Democracy by Design: Warren H. Manning's Contribution of Planning History." It describes the 

Kohlrausch Memorial Playground community day when 600 people helped create the playground on April 29, 1916. 

 

Manning understood that working together is enjoyable and bonding. It creates a sense of ownership of the park, and 

care for the community as a whole. He wrote: "The success of the Billerica Community Day lies principally in the 

fact that no sectional or class interests were fostered; villagers worked with farmers and factory employees, clergy-

men with laymen, and foreigners with Yankees; everybody was happy and everybody worked -- worked for one and 

the same cause, for the betterment of the town." 

 

How is it Manning is not known in Billerica other than as a DCR forest sprinkler park? From that very area he ran 

his octagonal office, one of the nation's largest, accommodating up to 35 landscape architects and planners. There, 

Manning trained several influential designers, coordinating more than 1,600 landscape design and planning projects 

throughout North America, from small home grounds to estates, cemeteries, college campuses and new industrial 

towns. Manning's overlay map methods provided the basis for computer mapping GIS software in widespread use 

today. 

 

True to the saying, "no prophet is accepted in his hometown," Manning's fame was jinxed in Billerica.  To reverse 

that curse, invitations for the unveiling have gone out to grant-sponsor Parexel, members of the Talbot Lodge, Trus-

tees of the Manning Manse Association, Billerica's historical, recreation and conservation groups, and other munici-

pal departments, and the Nextdoor social network Kohlrausch…. 

 

EDITOR’S NOTE:  President Jeff Manning attended and spoke at the April 29, 2016 re-dedication.  Also, the author 

is an associate member of the Manning Association. 
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Thelma Irene Manning (Seager, Hodge, Castellana) 

was the first of three girls born to Fred W. and 

Maude S. Manning of Savona, NY.  Her grandpar-

ents were Alonzo and Ida Manning.  

 

Thelma contracted a mild case of Infantile Paralysis 

at age 6 with minimal paralysis overall but always 

felt her weak facial muscles and poor eyesight to be 

effects of this disease. Thelma grew to reflect her 

oldest sister role of assertive overseer with a typical, 

but not always appreciated, take charge attitude over 

her two younger sisters, Gertrude Elizabeth and Ida 

Lucille.  

 

Thelma and Gertrude (15 months younger) walked 

to a small, one room country school about a mile 

from their home.  Thelma took 4 year old Gertrude 

by the hand leading or dragging her little sister to 

and from school.  Both girls attended the Savona 

Central School for high school, embracing the aca-

demic life and graduating with honors. Through the 

years Thelma and Gertie maintained a very close 

sisterhood that never ceased.  

 

Thelma was a pretty, dark haired, voluptuous teen-

ager. A local young man, Joe Seager, was totally 

smitten, courting Thelma relentlessly until he won 

her hand in marriage in 1935. This union produced 

her first and only biological child, Joan Irene Seager, 

born February 1, 1936. Fred W. Manning deeded 

Thelma and Joe a corner lot section of his property 

on Manning Avenue. With lots of help from Fred 

Manning and Joe’s brothers, Joe and Thelma built a 

delightful two story, two bedroom home that she 

kept meticulously clean and neat.  

 

Thelma served lovingly as “second mother” to the 

Chester/Gertrude Manning Stuart family, adding a 

second pair of eyes, hands, arms, not to mention a 

head and heart full of love, as oversight for the seven 

Stuart kids across the yard.  

 

Thelma and Joe divorced in 1949.  

 

She was a very ambitious woman completing a Li-

censed Practical Nurse training program at the Ira 

Davenport Hospital, Bath, NY. In addition she be-

came an insurance collection agent with The Pruden-

tial Insurance Agency where she met Bill Hodge, a 

top Prudential Insurance executive in the Corning 

NY office. Bill’s wife had recently died, leaving him 

with a newborn son and three more young children. 

Thelma was enamored with Bill and this ready-made 

family of five provided Joanie with the siblings she 

always wanted. Moving with Joanie to Williams 

Street, Corning, NY, Thelma joined the Hodge fam-

ily initially as nanny but soon married Bill. He pro-

vided not only a lovely, five bedroom home in Corn-

ing, but also rented and then purchased a cottage on 

Keuka Lake (one of the fabulous Finger Lakes) 

where they vacationed every summer. Thelma’s fa-

ther, Fred, spent many summers with the Hodge 

family at the lake, fishing and lending a helping 

hand wherever his many carpenter skills were useful. 

Bill Hodge died quite unexpectedly in 1960. Finan-

cial circumstances then required that Thelma go to 

work full time as an LPN in the Corning Hospital, 

continuing in that employment for many years, earn-

ing the highest praise from all her supervisors and 

patients.  

 

When Joanie died unexpectedly in 1981 of a heart 

attack, Thelma then became caretaker of her 17 year 

old granddaughter, Karen. In addition to working 

full time at the Corning hospital, she took night 

classes at Corning Community College with the in-

tention of adding business education to her resume, 

but dropped out due to financial issues.  

 

After surviving the devastation of the 1972 Agnes 

hurricane that flooded her Corning home nearly to 

the second floor, and several years of a rocky rela-

tionship/marriage to John Castellana, she returned 

full circle to Savona, NY near her widowed mother, 

Maude, and sisters, Gertrude and Ida, all living 

within a stone’s throw of each other. She never com-

plained of loneliness, keeping busy with flowers and 

vegetable gardening. Her nursing knowledge and 

experience served her well caring for her mother, 

(CONT. ON P. 6) 

Thelma Irene ManningðJanuary 1917-April 2016  
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NEWSLETTERS BY EMAIL 
 

A huge THANKS to the dozens of folks willing to 

get their newsletter by email.  If anyone else 

would be willing to get their newsletter by email 

(it would be a PDF) and save the association 

printing and postage costs (over $3/newsletter!), 

please email the editor at: wetlandmom@aol.com.   

 

Please be sure to include your full name and snail 

mail address in the email to ensure we take the 

right person off the snail mail list! 

DUES 

Dues are $25/year (July 1-June 30).   

They can be paid at the Reunion or mailed 

to:  Rosemary Whitney, 59 Seabury, 

Hampton, NH 03842.  If you get a hard-

copy and your label is RED, you have paid 

for this year.   

October 2016 

(CONT. FROM P.5) 

 

always being vigilant with her own health care. 

At the point of blindness, she relocated to live 

with her granddaughter, Karen, and family in 

Denver, North Carolina.  

 

Thelma, age 99, died in a nursing home near 

Karen’s home. She was a spunky old woman, 

keeping abreast of politics and giving forth 

knowledge, wisdom and personal bias no matter 

the topic. With unabashed Christian faith she of-

ten mentioned her expectation to once again be 

reunited with parents, Joanie, and loved ones who 

graced her life and left this world. When she was 

in a more pensive mood, she would say that her 

life had been a continuous series of deaths. But 

she wasn’t morbid in her demeanor, she simply 

stated a fact. Her legacy survives in all who knew 

and loved her. 

 

Submitted by her niece, Donna Lee (Stuart)  

Simpson 


